
 

 

   

 

President's Message 

 

Hello Everyone, 
 
June is a busy month for activities. Check the web site for all upcoming events. 
 
I want to thank everyone who helped with the VA garden. It was a great turnout  -- 
about 20.  I am sure Kathy will include pictures. Matt thanked us all. They had their 
wheelchair race event that weekend. We raked leaves, power washed all the chairs, 
spread mulch and rock, and planted a lot of flowers in pots and beds. We also 
distributed new military flags and spinners. 
 
It has come to my attention that if someone signs up for a luncheon and does not 
attend, some restaurants charge if all do not attend due to staff and food preparation. 
To avoid this, please make sure to notify the sponsor of the lunch if you are unable to 
attend. 
 
I want to wish everyone who has been Ill or has surgery my best wishes and prayers 
for a speedy recovery. 
 
Looking forward to seeing everyone at the June 3rd meeting. Be sure to sign in and get 
your 50/50 tickets. 
 
As always, we, your board, are open to suggestions and ideas to make our club more 
fun and better.   
 
You can text me at 314-799-2749. 



 

  
Your President, 
John Jordan 
 
PS:  REMEMBER IF YOU HAVE A COMMITTEE REPORT OR COMMENTS LET ME KNOW 
BEFORE THE MEETING SO WE CAN ADD IT TO THE AGENDA. 
   

 

 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

BIRTHDAYS   

Angie Midkiff  

Judy Dooley  

Pam Schmidt  

Barry Seelig  

Sonja Giffhorn  

Sherri Marlo  

Jeff Stieren  

John Midkiff  

Jim Givens  

Rick Doerr  

Terry Mueller  

    

ANNIVERSARIES   

Carl & Pat Cox  

Mark & Kimberlie Gerecke  



 

Dana & Diana Griggs  

Bob & Patti Kusky  

Bob & JoAnn Rogers  

Brian & June Walsh  

Mike & Linda Pilla  

Ron & Mary Ann Hagenow  
 

 

 

STLCC Anniversary Milestones 
 
20 Year 
Ron and Mary Ann Hagenow 
15 Year 
John and Cherie Hopson 
10 Year 
Dale and Val Zeisset 
 
There were no 5-year club anniversaries in February.  

 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 

 

The St. Louis Corvette Club met at ELCO Chevrolet in Ballwin, MO on May 6, 
2025.  President John Jordan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
John led us with the Pledge of Allegiance.     
   

President: John Jordan Vice President: Don Pickles 

Membership: Brian Walsh Treasurer: Anne Pickles 

Secretary: June Walsh  Sergeant at Arms: Dennis Trost 

Immediate past president: 
Karen Price 

Sponsor: ELCO Chevrolet 
Mark Gerecke and Eric DeBruin 



  
John went over the following information:  

• He thanked everyone for attending tonight.  He reminded everyone of the 50/50 
tickets, event sign-up sheets, and retiree lunch sign-up. 

• John thanked Kathy Mueller for the great newsletter and Steve Kirby for the 
outstanding website. 

• Ken Payne made a motion to accept the April 2025 secretary minutes.  Chris 
Woods seconded it.  The motion passed. 

• Treasurer’s Report:  Ken Payne noticed an error on the Treasurer’s report and 
Anne made the correction.Ken Payne made a motion to accept the March 
Treasurer's Report.  Terry Mueller seconded it.  The motion passed. 

• John thanked Mark Gerecke for the facility and pizza. 

• Brian Walsh, Membership Officer, gave the membership report.  No new 
members and no one left since April. 

• Regular Members:   101 

• Lifetime Members:       6 

• Associate Members:  12 

                Total Members: 119  

• Sponsors                     4 

• Brian received four new applications. 

• There are currently 12 on our waiting list.Four individuals and eight couples. 

• Barry Seelig made a motion to approve the membership report.  Jim Panter 
seconded it.  The motion passed. 

• Sponsor Report:  Mark Gerecke – Mark let the club know that ELCO has deals 
on six C8 factory ground effect kits for club members.  He also has six sets of 
Stingray grill screens that he will discount for members. 

• Things are slow on the Corvette side.  He has a couple of Z06s coming in.  He 
has a used 2023 dark red and a 2022 black convertible Stingray on the floor. 



Committee Reports 
St. Jude Report:  Ruth Howard updated on auction.  We made $209 for St. 
Jude.  Texas Roadhouse raised $206 On April 6th.   We will know about tonight’s Texas 
Roadhouse amount in about two weeks.  Quilt tickets are also available for purchase 
still.  Also, a round of applause to ELCO who donated $2500 to St. Jude’s! 
 
Chicken Run: Jeff Stieren talked about the chicken run down to Giant City State 
Park.  It is a fun day.  Event is June 21, 2025.  Currently we have twelve to thirteen 
couples going.  Sign up or let Jeff know if you want to go. 
 
4th of July Parade: Don Pickles talked about the Webster Groves parade on July 
4th.  Everybody can attend.  There’s a sign-up sheet in the back.  Please let us know if 
you are doing the parade or just going to the Price’s afterwards or both and what dish 
you will bring.  We decorate the cars with red, white and blue and we put flags on the 
car.  We put American flags or if you were in the service, you can order that flag from 
Rick Frierdich and display it on your car. 
 
World Wide Technology Raceway:  Jim Panter is heading this event for us.  This is the 
Bommarito 500 race.  They have a Corvette Coral where we park our cars for free and 
get grandstand seating.  Jim will give us updates as this gets solidified.  The event is 
set for June 11th. 
 
Car Show:  Dana Griggs said the car show went well.  We had about 23 corvettes, and 
a bunch of Cadillacs for a total of about 45 cars.  We collected a little less than $600 
which will go to Circle of Concern down in Eureka.  Thanks to all who participated. 
 
VA Garden:  President John Jordan reported that the VA had sent a letter to the 
National Corvette Museum about how Marty and Judy Dooley have taken care of the 
garden for twenty years.  Karen Price reported that the wheelchair races are this 
Saturday so we are meeting Thursday at noon behind building 52 to plant and 
afterwards, we will go to Café Telegraph to eat.  There are no further restrictions to 
getting in.  Watering sign-up sheets are in the back so that once we get the flowers 
planted, we can keep it looking good.  It takes about 30 minutes to water, so please 
sign up if you can help.  This has been a great tradition for a long time.  
 
Vice President’s Report: Don Pickles reviewed past events and future events.  They 



are as follows: 
Past Events 
     April 
     1st -   Monthly Meeting 
     12th - Coffee and Corvettes 
     12th -  Bunco at the McElhone’s 
     16th -  Retiree lunch at Ethyl’s Smokehouse and Saloon – sponsored by Barry Seelig 
     24th -  Sangria and Sunsets – sponsored by Jim and Bev Givens 
     24th -  26th NCM Bash at Bowling Green 
     27th -   Fritz’s Frozen Custard 
Future Events 
     May 
     6th –   Monthly Meeting 
     10th – Coffee and Corvettes at Rock N Roll arena in Arnold- hosted by Jim and Bev 
Givens 
     15th-16th – St. Jude Drive 
     18th – Bunco – sponsored by Mike and Karen Price 
     21st – Retiree Lunch – Lazy River Grill sponsored by Dennis and Janet Trost 
     22nd – Sangria and Sunset – sponsored by Jim and Bev Givens 
     25th – Fritz’s Frozen Custard – sponsored by Ken and Barbie Payne 
     31st – Hannibal Run (rescheduled from April 26th ) – hosted by John and Angie Midkiff 
– meet at Syberg’s at 270 and Dorsett at 
                9:30 a.m. 
               Event rescheduled from May 17th to August 16th – Jim Weddle Car Collection – 
hosted by Ron and Mary Ann Hagenow 
June 
     21st – Chicken Run to Giant City State Park 
 
 
REMEMBER TO CHECK THE WEBSITE FOR ALL EVENTS. 
New Business 
Ken Payne – Car show May 17th put on by KlasAct Corvette Club in St. Charles.  Sign 
up is 8 a.m. – 11 a.m. $25 sign up fee.  125 awards and 4 specialty awards will be 
named at 2:30 p.m.  Marty Dooley said Route 66 is sponsoring a show as well.  The 
event is being held at Poage Chevrolet.  More information regarding this event will be 
sent out soon. These events are not sponsored by our club. 



 
History Committee - Marty Dooley brought in the President’s Banner for President 
John Jordan to sign.  All Presidents of the club sign this banner. 
 
Good and Welfare 
 
June Walsh read Thank You notes from Valerie Zeisset, Mary Doerr and Dawn 
Kirby  thanking the club for the care packages they received. 
Pat Ross – Prayer request for Pat’s granddaughter who needs surgery for artery repair. 
 
Brian Walsh – Reminded everyone about the Coffee & Corvettes venue change for 
Saturday to Arnold, MO.  Bring your chairs and Bev and Jim will bring donuts. 
 
Brian tested everyone’s knowledge of Corvettes with several trivia questions. 
 
Pam Queen let Steve know that she has the shirt he ordered. 
 
John Jordan thanked Joyce for bringing the cupcakes. 
 
There were fifty-eight regular members, one lifetime member, two associate 
members, one sponsor and two guests in attendance, Kathy Kilburn, guest of Barry 
Seelig and Will Hogan who joined the meeting later and is on our waiting list. 
 
Valerie Zeisset won $108 in the 50/50 raffle. 
 
President John Jordan asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Marilyn Panter 
made a motion to adjourn, and Judy Dooley seconded the motion.  The motion 
passed, and John adjourned the meeting.  
 
The next meeting will be on June 3rd at ELCO Chevrolet. 
 
*** PLEASE REMEMBER TO ARRIVE AFTER 6:30 PM AND TO BRING YOUR CHAIRS 
TO THE MEETING.  *** 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
June Walsh 



 

Secretary 
   

 

 

 

Committee Reports & Sponsor Reports 

 

 

NCM Ambassadors Report  

 

 

As a participating Blue Star Museum in  2025, the National Corvette Museum is 
offering FREE General admission to active-duty U.S. military personnel and up to five 
family members from Armed Forces Day through Labor Day.  Valid  military ID is 
required at entry.  And this November the NCM will extend the FREE 
General  admission to all U.S. military veterans for the entire  month with proof of 
service.   Ambassadors  and members already enjoy free admission.  Your voice helps 
extend  this opportunity to those who may not know about this yet.  
  
Let's ensure the legacy of America's Sports Car is shared with those who have 
dedicated themselves to service. 
  
The NCM is proud to announce that Bryce Burklow has been named the President and 
CEO of the National Corvette Museum effective  immediately.  Bryce is a 15-year 
veteran of the NCM with experience in  events, facilities, and most recently as 
interim  COO.  His longstanding commitment  to the Corvette community and passion 
for the NCM mission makes him the perfect leader to guide the NCM into the next 
chapter.  
  
The former President of the National Corvette Museum quit with no reason.  
  
Marty and Judy Dooley 
NCM Ambassadors   
   

 

 



 

Future Events 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

The below event is not sponsored by the St. Louis Corvette Club, but is included 
for your information.  

 



 

 

 

 

Past Events  

 



 

 

The 2025 Michelin NCM Bash 
Organized by Mike Kunst 
Article and Photos by Mike Kunst  

 

 

 

The Michelin NCM Bash is chock full of information if you hang out at the conference 
center for the various presentations.  If you are interested in track activities, the Motor 
Sports Park offers many activities to enjoy.  There is a technical class offered by Paul 
Koerner, a world class GM technician.  How about some interesting road trips?  There 
are several road trips which you can choose.  My interests are in the presentations in 
the conference center which is where you will find me anytime there is an interesting 
session, which is pretty much all of them. 
  
One very interesting display is the cutaway cars the Corvette Team brings to the Bash. 
Everyone who wants to know how our Corvettes are designed will appreciate these 
cutaway Corvettes!  Here are some photos of the ZR1 that don’t do it justice.  It is 
much more fun to see it in front of you.  

 

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

Another treat out on the display area was the GT3.R Corvette.  These start just like 
every other Corvette at Bowling Green Assembly.  Did you know that every C8, no 
matter which model, has the exact same body frame?  They take a frame right out of 
the body shop and ship it to Pratt Miller.  They build the GT3.R on the frame.  Of 
course, the body panels are highly modified for racing.  How much does it cost you 
ask?  There is no published price and you must be a racing team to buy one, but it is 
generally known that the price is $700K plus.  Here is the example we were able to see 
at the Bash.  

 



 

 

 

I have some more content to pass along from the Bash in the July newsletter!  

 

 

 

 

Corvette Show and Festival 
Sponsored by Dana and Diana Griggs  

 

 



 

 

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

  

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

  

 

 

 

VA Garden Clean Up and Planting 
Sponsored by Karen and Mike Price  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Coffee and Corvettes  
Sponsored by Jim and Bev Givens 
Photos by Jim Givens  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

St. Jude Corvette Drive 
Submitted by Ruth Howard  

 

 

 

 

Another amazing 2025 St. Jude Drive in the books, and the 14th annual drive did not 
disappoint!  We had 111 Corvettes participating this year.  We are proud to say that 
with the help of our awesome St. Louis Satellite group we raised $52,666.  This 
amount of money will help cover the costs of two major surgeries. 
 
To quote Danny Thomas “I’d rather have a million people give me a dollar than  one 
person give me a million.  That way you’ve got a million people involved. 
 
Special thanks to our participants Bev & Jim Givens, Laurie & Mike Grubb, Tom & 
Sherri Marlo, Judy & Mike McElhone and Tracy & Jeff Stieren.  This year our support 
vehicle (truck) was driven by Bev Givens with Jim as her copilot.  You did an awesome 
job driving Bev and Jim was a great tailgate snack/drink guy! Thank you all for your 
outstanding fundraising efforts.  



 
Thursday evening, we enjoyed a fabulous fried fish dinner put together by Mayor 
Holden and his staff.   After dinner we had the opportunity to listen to three families 
speak of their St. Jude experience.  Two wonderful survivor stories and one very sad 
story of a mother speaking of their daughter that did not survive. Although these 
stories have happy and sad endings, it confirms why we drive.  
 
We also had the awesome opportunity to hear from Dr. Beth Stewart who is one of the 
top researchers at St. Jude.  Her job involves 50% in research and the other 50% as a 
hands-on physician.  We usually hear from her on Friday while we are at St. Jude, but 
she had a commitment in St. Louis on Friday.  She spoke of their dedicated efforts to 
cure childhood cancer.  She also spoke about a child that had a very serious 
diagnosis, but with the help of St. Jude he’s living his life to the fullest.  
 
As always, one of the most touching parts was our drive thru the St. Jude 
campus.  Seeing those streets lined with employees, doctors, nurses, researchers 
and this year more patients were able to be out to cheer us on.  To see them holding 
signs that say “Thank You St. Jude Drivers” brings immediate tears to your eyes.  No, 
we thank you for all you do! 
 
We had a great BBQ lunch in the Domino’s center followed by a speaker from the St. 
Jude interpreter’s department.  Interpreters are needed as they have children from all 
over the world for medical treatment. 
 
Then it was time for the presentation of the check. Drum roll please…….The grand 
total raised was $548,000!  That is $38,000 more than last year.  This brings the 14th 
annual drive total donations to $3.2 million.  When they held up that check it was very 
emotional!  Raising money for sick children and their families with a car we enjoy 
owning is simply amazing!  After the presentation we broke up into groups and took 
tours around the campus.  
 
It was interesting to talk to our first time drivers.  Everyone was touched to see this 
first-class event in motion.  Nothing but wonderful comments. 
 
Thank you STLCC members for supporting this event.  We can’t thank you enough for 
participating in our fundraising events and supporting drivers with donations.  YOU 



 

helped us raise this amazing amount of money! Special thanks to ELCO 
Chevrolet/Cadillac for supporting this event for the 8th year! 
 
To the lovely ladies that made the quilt and checkerboard/chessboard Chris, June, 
Karen, Kathy, Kim, Maggie, and Vickie, we thank you.  Total sales reached $600, and 
the winner of the quilt was Chris Woods.  The winner of the checkerboard/chessboard 
was Karen Lutes from Bonne Terre, MO. 
 
Mark your calendars for May 14 – 15, 2026 if you are interested in joining us for the 15th 
annual St. Jude Drive.  Please contact Ruth or Randy. 
  
Sincerely, 
Randy & Ruth Howard 
   

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Bunco 
Hosted by Karen and Mike Price 
Photos by Terry Mueller and Karen Price  

 

 



 

 

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

 

 

May Bunco Winners! 

 

 



 

 

Retiree Lunch 
Sponsored by Janet and Dennis Trost 
Photos by Mike Kunst  

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

Ice Cream at Fritz's 
Sponsored by Ken and Barb Payne, John and Angie Midkiff, and 
John Jordan and Joyce Newbauer 
Photos by Dee Riehlman and Joyce Newbauer  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Features and Announcements 

 

 

Articles 

 



 

 

The St. Louis Corvette Club 
Historical Society Column 
By Ron Hagenow 
History Committee: Ron Hagenow, Marty Dooley, and Mike Price 

 

 

This month we would like to recognize those members who joined during the month of 
June.  Mary Ann and I are celebrating our 20th anniversary with the club.  We joined in 
June 2005.  Also joining us with June anniversaries are Associate members John and 
Cherie Hopson (15 years) and Associate members Bob and Patti Kusky (12 
years).  Regular members Dale and Valerie Zeisset join the list with their 10-year 
anniversary this month.  
  
In a somewhat interesting coincidence, Gary Murray and I worked in offices right next 
to each other for many years.  I was transferred to Huntsville, AL for several years and 
while there I purchased our first Corvette.  When we were moving back to the St. Louis 
area, I just looked for Corvette clubs in St. Louis and found the St. Louis Corvette 
Club.  I went to a car show they were having and who was one of the first people I met 
but Gary Murray!  And in another coincidence, I happened to end up working in the 
same building with Jan Murray.  It really is a small world. 
  
In June 2005, Marty Dooley was club president, and Rick Frierdich was vice 
president.  There were 36 members in the club, and we met at Hessler’s Pub on 
Tesson Ferry Rd.  This month there was a road trip to the National Corvette Museum, 
car shows with Boone Trail Corvette Club and Route 66 Corvette Club as well as an 
ice cream run. 
  
June 2010 when John and Cherie joined, Randy Howard was president and Ruth 
Howard was membership officer.  There were 96 members and we met at the Sunset 
Lakes Golf and Banquet Center.  This month we had several members participate in 
the Susan G. Komen Cancer Walk as well as a road trip to Sal’s restaurant in 
Wartburg, IL and a car show at ELCO.  
  
June 2013, when Bob and Patti joined the club, Ruth Howard was our club president 
and Rick Doerr was watching our pennies as treasurer.  We met at the Pasta House on 



 

Manchester and had 79 members.  This month we had a run to Ariston’s Café in 
Litchfield, IL using old Route 66, a club picnic in Bee Tree Park, a night at the races at 
Fairmont Park and a Drive Your Corvette to Work (or not) event at Mimi’s Café in 
Chesterfield.  
  
In June 2015 when Dale and Valerie joined, Mike Price was president and Erin Duke 
was secretary.  We met at Grand Slam Sports Bar in Fenton and had 86 members in 
the club.  Events this month were a run to Joplin, MO, Chula Vista Road Tour in WI, the 
Great Race that was going through Kirkwood, club luau, Drive Your Corvette to Work at 
Mimi’s Café and another outing to Fairmont Park.  We ended the month with our 
regularly scheduled visit to Fritz’s Frozen Custard.  
  
Here are a few June pictures: 
   

 

 



 

From our car show in June 2005, Jan and Gary Murray pose with the late Roger 
Ruengert.  

 

 

And from the same car show, some club members checking out Roger Ruengert’s 
car.  Yes, Robert and Vicki, he liked yellow also! 
   



 

 

Judy and Mary Ann participated in the Komen Walk in June 2010.    
   



 

 

Several cars from the car show in June 2010. 
   



 

 

Hopefully lucky winners at Fairmont Park in June 2013. 
   



 

 

From the club luau in 2015, we had a great time thanks to Mike and Laurie Grubb. 
   

 

 

 

Indy 500 Pace Car 
Submitted by Terry Mueller  

 

 



 

 

 

The Chevrolet Corvette ZR1 was the Pace Car for the 2025 Indy 500.  

 

 

 

Managing Editor Kathy Mueller 

Columnist Ron Hagenow 

Senior Photo Journalist Terry Mueller 

Photo Journalist Ruth Howard 

Aerial Photo Journalist Tom Marlo 

Archive Specialist Steve Kirby 

Publisher Mike Kunst 
 

 

 

Many Thanks To Our Sponsor 
  



 

   

Mark Gerecke 636-227-5333 

Eric DeBruin 636-227-5333 
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